

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes -Special Meeting

August 25, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman & Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro
Board members: Damon Johnson, Alan Melin, Garrett Luedtke and Ricky Danielson

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Discussion about awards.

- Will issue plaques/awards for individual awards. -John to order.
- 1st-place teams will receive other items (shirts, mugs, and/or hats)-John & Mike to order

New Business:

- Discussion about reversing shooting order for position round next year. Start with lowest team and move to highest team.
- Discussion about club renovations (windows, siding, mini-split A/C, kitchen)
- Discussion about 2027 concessions

Next Meeting:

October 6th 7:00pm Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Adjournment:

Damon J made a motion to adjourn. Floyd D seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

August 11, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drogman & Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro
Board members: Damon Johnson, Alan Melin, Garrett Luedtke, Stoney M

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the minutes from the July 14th meeting. Garrett L made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Floyd D seconded. All in favor. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance, credits and expenses were reviewed. Damon J made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Alan M seconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Replace throwers-need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing. **Tabled**
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting.
- Discussion about removing some trees along the west side of Trap #1 for reduced shadows- **Tabled.**
- Discussion about creating an information sheet to go out with membership cards. Jamie will work on a draft.
- Discussion about adding signage that all targets must be placed at 100 yards or all targets must be placed off the ground. **Tabled**
- Floor replacement vs purchase shipping container(s) for bird house. **Tabled**
- Discussion about updating club house (windows, waterproofing)

New Business:

- Pat Carl from Pine City Trap team. Looking for a new field for trap shooting. Spring league is approximately 65 kids. Typically use 3 trap houses with 3 coaches for each house. Times are scheduled/staggered so number of people on site is limited. Spring season is typically on Sunday noon—3:30pm. Thursday is a make-up shoot at 5:00. Only need 1 house on Thursday. Fall league will be for 10 youth. Looking to run 9/13-10/11 @ noon. Only 1 house is needed for fall season. Youth league is through community education.
- Discussion about adjusting trap lights. Will wait until end of season to make change.
- Fun Night meeting agenda discussed.
- Discussion about trap season awards
- Discussion about meat raffle dates. We are scheduled for 10/2/26, 12/4/26, and 2/5/27.

Next Board Meeting: August 25th 7:00pm Grantsburg Gun Club

Stoney M made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Al M seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

July 14, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd D Rohman & Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro
Board members: Damon Johnson, Stoney Marek, Alan Melin, Garrett Luedtke, Ricky Danielson

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the minutes from the June 9th meeting. Floyd D made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Garrett L seconded. All in favor. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Ricky D made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Alan M seconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Replace throwers-tabled need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing.
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting.
- Discussion about removing some trees along the west side of Trap #1 for reduced shadows tabled.
- Discussion about creating an information sheet to go out with membership cards. Jamie will work on a draft.
- Discussion about adding signage that all targets must be placed at 100 yards or all targets must be placed off the ground.

New Business:

- Discussion about youth shoot. There have been no shooters thus far.
- Discussion about reinforcing floor in bird storage shed or consider purchasing shipping containers. Will need to wait until birds used prior to making change. Will re-evaluate in the spring.
- Inquiry from local resident asking how to ensure no shooting at club during a wedding. Discussed options. To ensure no shooting, we would need to close the club. They could rent the club for all or part of the day. As of now there are no events scheduled for the date in question, they could take the chance that no shooters would be shooting at that time.
- Discussion about updating club house (windows, water proofing)

Next Board Meeting: August 11th 7:00pm Grantsburg Gun Club

Damon J made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ricky D seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

June 9, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman & Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro
Board members: Damon Johnson, Stoney Marek, Alan Melin

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the minutes from the May 6th meeting. Alan M made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Floyd D seconded. All in agreement. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Floyd D made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Jamie P seconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Replace throwers-tabled need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing.
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting.
- Discussion about removing some trees along the west side of Trap #1 for reduced shadows tabled.

New Business:

- Discussion about youth shoot. No shooters came for 1st night. Will put poster on Facebook to advertise.
- Discussion about ordering birds and shells. Jamie made a motion to move forward with purchasing 22 pallets of targets and 40 cases of shells. Stoney seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.
- Discussion about adding signage that all targets must be placed at 100 yards.
- Discussion about creating an information sheet to go out with membership cards. Jamie will work on a draft.
- Discussion about ordering ear plugs and 25 straight patches.
- Discussion about adding hinged flaps to scoring towers to shelter from the weather. Will keep towers as is right now. Teams can use roll down tarps to help with wind/rain as needed.

Next Board Meeting: July 14th 7:00pm Grantsburg Gun Club

Floyd D made a motion to adjourn the meeting. John M seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

May 6, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman & Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro
Board members: Damon Johnson, Stoney Marek, Garrett Luedtke, Ricky Danielson, Alan Melin

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the minutes from the April 6th meeting. Floyd made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Al M seconded. All in agreement. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Increase in activity due to beginning of trap season (food, beverages, concessions, shells, waste removal, etc.) Damon J made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Ricky D seconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Replace throwers-tabled need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting.
- Bird update: Order more bird slate May or early June.
- Board will review "Signs" policy Proposal and get back to Dave S
- Discussion about removing some trees along the west side of Trap #1 for reduced shadows-tabled.

New Business:

- John purchased 30 cases of shells
- Discussion about .22 youth sheet. Posters are posted around the community. Guns have all been shot in preparation for the season. Purchased additional chamber safety devices.
- Kari needs to take off May 13th and May 21st. Ricky agreed to cover the 21st. John available for May 13th.
- Floyd working on updating American and POW flags.
- Discussion about adding signage that all targets must be placed at 100 yards.
- Discussion about adding hinged flaps to scoring towers to shelter from the weather.

Next Board Meeting: June 9th 7:00pm Grantsburg Gun Club

Garrett L made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Al M seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

April 6, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: not present
Board members: Damon Johnson, Stoney Marek, Ricky Danielson, Garrett Luedtke & Alan Melin

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Mike read the minutes from the March 17th meeting. Floyd made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Damon seconded. All in agreement. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Al Melin made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Floyd D seconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Discussion about expanding clubhouse-tabled
- Adding power to rifle range-need to add boxes to finish project – **to be competed on work day**
- Replace throwers-tabled need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing
- Discussion about finding new text service-Jamie to research
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting.
- Beer purchasing and deliveries for 2026-tabled. **Moving ahead with first order from distributors.**
- Discussion about new key for gate. The following people have keys: John M, Mike C, Floyd D. Will need to get key to Damon, Kari, and Rick C. Will distribute keys at Captain's meeting.
- Check on wireless controller on Skeet thrower.
- Bird update: We have approximately 11.5 pallets currently. We can fit 7 more in the current bird house and can fit an additional 4 in the shipping container. Would like to wait until late May or early June.
- Will look at purchasing shotgun shells for club prior to trap season start. **John to call contact at Scheels.**
- Dave Sohm came to meeting. Requesting permission to have a more permanent sign to post at gun club. Also interested providing coaching with gun fitting. Invited to Captain's meeting. Board will review "Signs" policy proposal and get back to Dave.

New Business:

- John made a motion for a new private sign policy: \$50 per year, maximum of 3' X 3', displayable anywhere it fits except for the front fence along HWY 70. Location choice to be approved by the board. Damon seconded, all in favor, motion carried.
- Discussion about removing some trees along the west side of Trap #1 for reduced shadows.

Work Day Agenda:

- Thrower maintenance
- Lawnmower maintenance
- Grounds clean up
- Old and new club house clean up
- Check Skeet throwers for operation
- Kitchen clean up and disposal or move any un-used items to the old club house
- Clean out bird house

Next Board Meeting: May 6th 7:00pm Grantsburg Gun Club.

Stoney made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Garrett seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

March 17, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro
Board members: Damon Johnson, Stoney Marek, Ricky Danielson & Alan Melin

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the minutes from the February 10th meeting. Damon J made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Alan M seconded. All in agreement. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Ricky D made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Floyd D seconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Discussion about expanding clubhouse-tabled
- Adding power to rifle range-need to add boxes to finish project
- Replace throwers-tabled need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing
- Discussion about finding new text service-Jamie to research
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting.
- Beer purchasing and deliveries for 2026-tabled.
- Discussion about new key for gate. The following people have keys: John M, Mike C, Floyd D. Will need to get key to Damon, Kari, and Rick C. Will distribute keys at Captain's meeting.
- Check on wireless controller on Skeet thrower.
- Bird update: We have approximately 11.5 pallets currently. We can fit 7 more in the current bird house and can fit an additional 4 in the shipping container. Would like to wait until late May or early June.
- Will look at purchasing shotgun shells for club prior to trap season start.

New Business:

- Dave Sohm came to meeting. Requesting permission to have a more permanent sign to post at gun club. Also interested providing coaching with gun fitting. Invited to Captain's meeting. Board will review "Signs" policy proposal and get back to Dave.
- Kevin Howard came to the meeting to follow up on youth .22 season dates. Season starting June 8th. Floyd will assist Kevin with start-up.
- Discussion about monthly meat raffle. No meat raffle in April. Floyd will have the youth run that raffle.
- Discussion about donating a membership to Mitch and Amy Tromburg due to all their work on the .22 Rimfire. Ricky made a motion to move forward and Damon seconded. All were in favor.
- Discussion about hosting Sunday League shoot. Jamie made a motion if there are other clubs that would like to host and we can still continue to participate we may elect to opt out of hosting in 2026. Damon seconded the motion. All in agreement
- John made a motion to increase trap team sponsor fee to \$40. Alan M seconded. All in favor.
- Mike C made a motion to grant new hunter's safety graduates a current year membership. Damon J seconded the motion. All in favor.

Captain's Meeting March: 23rd 7:00pm at Hummer's Rendezvous

Next Board Meeting: April 6th 7:00pm Hummer's Rendezvous

Ricky D made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Damon J seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro
Board members: Damon Johnson, Stoney Marek, Ricky Danielson, Garrett Luedtke

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the minutes from the January 13th meeting. Floyd D made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Damon J seconded. All in agreement. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Property taxes paid. Ricky D made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Floyd D seconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Discussion about expanding clubhouse-tabled.
- Adding power to rifle range-need to add boxes to finish project.
- Replace throwers-tabled need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing.
- Discussion about finding new text service-Jamie to research.
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting.
- Beer purchasing and deliveries for 2026-tabled.
- Discussion about new key for gate. The following people have keys: John M, Mike C, Floyd D. Will need to get key to Damon, Kari, and Rick C. Will distribute keys at Captain's meeting.
- Check on wireless controller on Skeet thrower.

New Business:

- Kevin Howard came to the meeting to express interest in leading the youth .22 program. The role involves setting up for the evening, supervising the kids, and scoring. Kevin is willing to start with a short season. Further information to follow.
- Discussion about memberships-Agreed that Family membership includes household significant other and/or children under 18. John will update the form.
- Pine Tech is interested in a spring trap shooting April 2nd to May 7th at 2pm on Thursdays. All in agreement.
- Discussion about monthly meat raffle. No meat raffle in March. Floyd will check with youth about running the April 3rd meat raffle.
- Bird update: We have 11.5 pallets currently. We can fit 7 more in the current bird house and can fit an additional 4 in the shipping container. Would like to wait until late May or early June. Will coordinate with Cushing Gun Club to arrange order/shipment date.
- Will look at purchasing shotgun shells for club prior to trap season start.
- Kevin Howard requested to reserve gun club for Hunter's safety shooting on March 28th. All in agreement.

Next Board Meeting: March 16th 7:00pm at Hummer's Rendezvous

Captain's Meeting March: 23rd 7:00pm at Hummer's Rendezvous

Stoney M made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Garrett L seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

Meeting Minutes

January 13, 2026

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally & Secretary: Jamie Paro

Board members: Alan Melin, Damon Johnson

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the minutes from the November 11th meeting. Alan M. made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Damon J seconded. All in agreement. Minutes approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Floyd D made a motion to approve the treasurer's report Jamie Pseconded. All in favor. Treasurer's report approved.

Old Business:

- Discussion about expanding clubhouse-tabled
- Adding power to rifle range-need to add boxes to finish project.
- Replace throwers-tabled need to measure height of houses prior to purchasing.
- Youth .22 program. Looking for a new leader for 2026 season.
- Discussion about finding new text service-Jamie to research
- Discussion about club membership definitions-tabled
- Discussion about electronic payments (i.e. memberships/club rentals, etc.) such as Venmo
- Meat Raffle discussion-involving more members-discuss at Captain's meeting
- Discussion about security at club. Floyd will invite vendor to future meeting
- Beer purchasing and deliveries for 2026-tabled
- Discussion about snowplowing-Garrett plowing
- Discussion about new key for gate. The following people have a key John M, Mike C, Floyd D. Will need to get key to Damon, Kari and Rick C

New Business:

- Mitch and Amy provided an update about 2025 season. Averaging 25 shooters/month. Signed up for 2026 season.
- Check on new wireless release for skeet and thrower malfunction

Monthly Meeting: February 10th 7:00pm at Hummer's Rendezvous

Al M made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Damon J seconded. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.